Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 
April 29, 1999 
201A McElhaney 
3:15 pm 

Members present: M. Sadler, B. Goodwin, M. Swinker, R. Soni, C. Zoni, B Mitchell, 

N. Nastase, Wang Xi, W. Foran 

Members excused: B. Carter 

Guest: Mr. James Dearing 

Meeting called to order at 3: 15 p.m. 

For information: 
Received a letter from Dr. Robert Soule regarding concerns that the LS 499 Safe Living: A Challenge in Modem Societies needed updated. As the original proposer of this section, he reports that the course has been updated. 

Action: 
On a Zoni/Swinker motion, approved the minutes from the April 22, 1999 meeting with one correction: B. Carter was excused from the meeting. 

On a Zoni/Soni motion, MH 302 Music History II, Mr. James Dearing, was given Type III writing approval, pending necessary revisions that will be reviewed by the director. These revisions include: revise total page numbers of assignments so that they are consistent throughout the syllabus; eliminate reference to summer school; within each exam, determine the % of writing; use the senate approved catalog description and course objectives; clarify the class participation grade and what happens if a student misses class; add dates to texts; include a bibliography; include a grading scale so that it is clear how the course grade is calculated. 

Reviewed BI 116 Introduction to Marine Biology, Dr. Arthur Hulse, a new course proposed for the Liberal Studies natural science category. The following recommendations were made: 1) 1) Clarify the statement that follows the course objectives -is this an additional objective?; 2) 

check use of word "hopefully"; 3) Scrapbook -give students examples of acceptable 

journals; are these available in Stapleton Library? 4) texts and non-text readings- need dates 

5) bibliography -need first name of authors; if students are indeed expected to use the library 

for critiquing journal articles, then the checklist (pg 7) should include use of library 6) will 

there be opportunities for students to share their work with others in the class? 7) the list of 

content does not reflect what the course description and course objective suggest will happen 

in the course 

The proposal was determined to be a good course and the committee will ask that Dr. Hulse 

address the concerns and resubmit the proposal. Action was tabled until the proposer has an 

opportunity to respond to our questions and recommendations. 

Liberal Studies Electives – question was raised as to whether we should hold up on accepting any more courses into this category until we have completed our review of this category of courses. Some discussion followed with no definitive decision. Will resume this discussion in the fall.

Adjourned at 5 pm on a Nastase/Foran motion.
